Superintendent’s Report

January 23rd, 2012
        I.
     Calendar Committee
Upon concluding our second meeting scheduled for Friday, January 20th, expect to see drafts of possible calendars to receive feedback on posted to the website.  These drafts will be aligned to the discussion of the committee and the feedback provided to date.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
January 4th; Frankfort – KEATS initiative  

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
N/A in December
IV. Program Director’s Agenda
N/A Crisis Response Team 
        V.       Land Acquisition
Expect another executive session Monday night based on the joint feasibility study conducted by KDE and the Department of Transportation which took place on Thursday, January 5th.
        VI.       Crisis Response Team      
In light of the recent tragedy suffered at SCHS, the Crisis Response Team was activated and responded with a genuine concern for the emotional stability of the students affected.  Having information the prior evening was vital in assisting us to prepare and debrief our team prior to the first student arriving.  Hopefully, this is a practice that we will not have to repeat, but it is important to note the amount of sincerity and compassion poured out to our students and staff during a time of grief by those who served. 
       VII.        Superintendent Evaluation Procedure
Although on the agenda for the second reading, this is a practice that we have been advised against beginning until the start of the 2012-2013 school year considering evaluation tools can’t be modified mid-year.  However, according to KDE the tool is meaningful and meets the requirements of KDE as written in statute and administrative regulation. 


VIII.
Draft Budget
Since changing the regulation, the draft budget no longer needs to be approved in January considering the amount of unknown revenue to work with at the time; however, it still needs to be reviewed regardless of the unknown information detailing revenue that is vital in building a budget.
